Theatre Advisory Committee Minutes
May 22, 2017   Chaffey College
1.       Call to Order:
a. Sheila Malone called the meeting to order at 7:25pm at 
 Chaffey College
 5885 Haven Ave. Rancho Cucamonga, CA, 91737

             CAA Building (Center for the Arts), Room 302 (301)- VPA Main Office- Conference Room
2.       Roll Call :
a. Introduction of New and Returning Members 
i. Present: Sheila Malone, Kelly Ford-Kaminski, Paul Hadobas, Mark Gamez, Tony Schondel, Carrie Smith, John Machado, Gary Reinschmidt, David Billman and Mike Gilland.

1. Sheila Malone introduced new theatre advisor member Katherine Blanchard. 
a. Freelance Audio Engineer: Redondo Beach Performing Arts Center, Redlands Theatre Festival, El Camino College Center for the Arts.
ii. Absent: Patrick Hediger, John LaLonde, Orlando Montes, Chuck Ketter, Dan Volonte, Christa El-Said, Frank Minano and Bobby Collins.

3.       Guidelines for running the Advisory Meeting 

Sheila Malone ran the meeting and Kelly Ford-Kaminski took minutes and kept time.
4.  Brief Summary of May 16, 2016  Meeting 
Minutes were sent out via email for members to read prior to meeting.
5. Personnel & Equipment: Review of Fall 2016 Semester & Current Semester. Annual update & PSR requests 
Sheila Malone explained to the members why topic five (5) is on the agenda. As members of the Chaffey College technical theatre advisory board, the board members need to discuss the innovations in the industry, the job market and skill set Chaffey College students need to achieve. In order for the theatre department to qualify for federal work grants, Perkins grant, strong work force grants and Chaffey College Program Service Review, the theatre department needs to show evidence that an advisory meeting did accrue and said topics were discussed. 
Personnel: In 2016, Mike Gilland became full time Chaffey College Theatre technician. With Mike’s new position as full time, there has been a positive change in the theatre department.   
In the Spring 2016 PSR the department requested a part time ten (10) month theatre technician employee to be elevated to a part time twelve (12) month status. The department also requested a part time ten (10) month costume technician and three year apprenticeship position. 
The members asked what would be the hours and duties of the student apprenticeship. Gary Reinschmidt explained that it is a part time nineteen (19) arranged hours. Gary example the idea of the apprentice could be a student that has finished their technical theatre certificate, having had hands on experiences. The apprentice would be cut loose on projects and take on as a lead in production jobs. Enhancing the personnel of the theatre department as well as working with students. The apprentice does not necessarily have been a Chaffey College student. The position would be flown through Human Resource on Chaffey College website. The members support and approved the all three personnel position requests for PSR.  
 Equipment: In the last PSR equipment request, the theatre departments asked and obtain a hayzor and a video media server
Sheila Malone and Gary Reinschmidt clarified augmentation of equipment through PSR Annual update. 

Sheila Malone reviewed a few PSR equipment requests such as a small mixing console with power speakers (JBL’s) , DLP projectors, ten computers laptops to support the student learning outcome (SLO’s) for courses, (54) ETC LED ColorSource, Lustr Edition fixtures, and corresponding powercon, dmx, and powerlink and LED panels to support the lighting course. 
Mark Gamez asked if there could be a request for new sewing machine to support student’s needs in the costume course. Sheila Malone explained the PSR are being split between the building and the program. Kelly Ford- Kaminski suggested the department discuss the issue  with the Dean for clarification.  

6. Curriculum / Classes 
Sheila Malone built and launched through curriculum a one (1) unit new course, Theatre 58 Theatre Work experience. Students receive college credit as they work for local theatre without the supervision of the instructor. The instructor would contact the local theatre supervisor and confirm student’s job completion for a grade.   
Sheila Malone also built and launched through curriculum a three (3) unit new course Theatre 44: Audio/Visual Design – Live Performance Sound, Projection/Video. The new course will focus on setting up sound and projections for live events. History of projection in regards of set design and content creation will also be included in the in the new course.

Stackable Certificate topic was tabled for a later discussion.  A sound orientated certificate that would be bridged with Broadcasting, Cinema and electronic music.  
Sheila Malone introduced John Machado from Chaffey College Art History department to share his   Arts Management Certificate with the advisory members. During John Machado sabbatical last semester as he was finishing his degree in business, John studied the last ten years of visual performing arts students. Assessing how students are doing in their current program, did they graduate, are they working in field they studied and what was lacking in their current skills. Through his research the number one concern the students expressed, there was a lack of business skills. Some didn’t understand contracts, law and accounting. 
John Machado proposal is a partnership with Visual Performing Arts, CT programs and the Business Entrepreneur program to create a  Art Management Certificate program. John handed out a chart illustrating of the certificate program break down. John would be working with the business program. 
Students would be taking introduction classes in four areas: Small Business, Accounting, Marketing, and one of the two elective courses, Business Law I or The Law of Marketing. Then students would enroll in classes specialized to their area. Such as, the general Art management that covers all visual arts, Music business, and Theatre management. The members agreed that the theatre department would assist John Machado in the development of the Art Management Certificate. 
7. Reports 

Fall 2016 production The Full Monty directed by Christa El-Said. topic was tabled for a later discussion because there was not a budget or a 2016 season tickets report available at the time.
Spring 2017 production Macbeth  directed by Kelly Ford-Kaminski & Sheila Malone ran for one weekend. Tickets sells for Macbeth averaged 182 seats sold per night with a house count of 220 seats available.  Tickets sold for fifteen (15) dollar each. 

Macbeth incorporated a great deal of technology into the production with several projection surfaces and live sound with over a hundred hand instruments that were played through multiple  microphones. The director’s also contacted faculty form other departments to add the production to their syllabi.  
8. Fall 2017 & Spring 2018
I Love You, You're Perfect, Now Change directed by Christa El-Said

i. Auditions- August 19th, 2017 6:30 p.m. Main Theatre- Rancho Campus, Production dates- November 2-5th, 2017
ii. Audition flyers were handed out for the Fall musicals. 
Love and Information by Caryl Churchill directed by Kelly Ford-Kaminski & Sheila Malone,
iii. Renovation displacement, Production dates: March 29th-31st, 2018

9. Recommendations 

Invite John Machado back to the advisory meeting to discuss Community Colleges California Makerspace. (CCC Makerspace/ STEAM) 

Tony Schondel, the Theatre Production Manager for The Lewis Family Playhouse, announced he has twelve entry level technicians position available at the Playhouse. The position will enter face with all departments. Pay scale from twelve (12) to fifteen (15) dollar’s an hour. 
Sheila Malone discussed Guided Pathways being implemented at Chaffey College.
Mark Gamez asked if the costumes from Macbeth could be displayed. Recommendations to display the costumes in the theatre lobby, club rush or host an open house. 
Sheila Malone will email minutes to all advisory members. 

10. Adjournment 
Sheila Malone adjourned the meeting at 9:12pm
